名校联考入学摸底考试 河南省高三 B. They just cost a little money,

注意事项:

1. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号、考场号、座位号填写在答题卡上。

C. They feeture carefully prepared costumes and that are D. They are in memory of lamous musiciansinalistics.

- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂 黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在 答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。 C. It is a mixture of six different traditions.
 - 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转 涂到答题卡上。

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听 完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt? The todal hand as

A. £19.15. read the course of B. £9.18.

C. £9.15. r year stratulov

D. It is a resured for the dead peop

答案是 C。 who made them the many

1. What is the man doing?

A. Reading a magazine. B. Typing a report. C. Checking his email.

to live, compared to only I

of things," she said, "With it

2. When will the woman meet the manager tomorrow?

A. At 8:00 am.

B. At 8:30 am.

Study found a correlation de C. At 9:00 am. ann bnogan

3. What does the woman ask the man to do?

A. Buy lunch.

B. Go to a bank.

C. Buy a box.

begins les money or below said Eduardo Donza.

4. Where does the man find the window cleaner?

A. In the yellow bottle.

B. In the bottle with a blue top.

C. In the bottle with a red top.

5. What is the matter with the man?

A. He has a fever.

B. He has a headache.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项 中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各 小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 Described the action of the act 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。 and a benoncem audining on A od mode would so ob health in

6. What sport made the man injured? IT M along oil glod or gralliway are yell? A

- 24 - 10C -

A. Football, right guives out B. Basketball. agideband du C. Baseball. a yed To

7. How soon can the man probabl	y return to court?	C. The weather report.
A. In a month.	B. In two months.	do allos ylmicC. In five months. IndW.
听第7段材料,回答第8至10题.		A. Warnings to children.
8. What has the woman been look	ing for?	E. The cylor change of the lake.
A. A ground-floor flat.	B. A two-bedroom	flat. C. A three-bedroom flat.
9. What is included in the rent?		二部分 阅读(共商节,清分50分)
A. Water fee.	B. Electricity fee.	C. Gas fee.
10. What does the woman think o		国政下列恒文,从每题所给的 A, E, B
A. It is satisfying on the who		
B. It is too expensive.	gzə mipini villədələ	If you are looking for culturally and
		stivals that you can try from different
听第8段材料,回答第11至13题	•	oli Festival in India
11. What does the man want to le	elebration of the arms	Holi Festival in India is a spojorful c
A. To drive a car.	B. To teach driving	g. C. To repair cars. Ini
12. Which courses will the man cl	hoose? do done	sentry. During Holis, people smear (a)
A. Full-time winter courses.	chicaries.	ed spray col
B. Weekend courses.	AK TO WE	/ lo laviores
C. Full-time summer courses	A Proto	This is a
13. How many hours of training	will the man get ever	grefully prepared costumes. Passwy
ne . A. 5 shi to trevenlar event	B. 6.	Datume contests to m.110.
听第9段材料,回答第14至16题	.0	which a girl in a traditional to:
14. What kind of ticket is the che	apest?	enaval de Oraro in Bolivia
A. A special ticket.	B. A discount tick	et. C. A full-price ticket.
	MA- 1	olorful and intricate (夏茶精细的) c
		on, and the C. 130 yuan a person,
		o the Virgin of Candelarius result?soald
		rket. C. At the booking office.
		Day of the Dead in Guatennia
		The Day of the Dead is a gift to the
A. Its color is strange.	raditions, li tikes pl	raditional May an culture and Casholier
B. There are not enough fish	there no bayol and	lowers, candles, and food offerings for
C. Chemical pollution happen	ed there, abal ar lay	1. What is special about the Holi Festi
	uble?	A. Costume contests and masquerac
		B. Brighard and interior of the second of th
	near next?	C. Colorful and intricate costumes c D. Beautiful flowers and good food
The Sports are		been need sine standar milimate ki
B. Updated information on the	ie iake.	

- C. The weather report.
- 20. What does the report mainly talk about?
 - A. Warnings to children.
 - B. The color change of the lake.
 - C. The pollution of the lake.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

If you are looking for culturally and globally unique experiences, here are four fascinating festivals that you can try from different corners of the world.

Holi Festival in India

Holi Festival in India is a colorful celebration of the arrival of spring. This festival, which falls in February or March, is celebrated with much enthusiasm and excitement all across the country. During Holi, people smear (涂抹) each other's faces with brightly colored powders and spray colored water using water guns called pichkaris.

Carnival of Venice in Italy

This is a festival when you can see the streets of Venice flooded with colorful masks and carefully prepared costumes. Participants engage in a series of events ranging from parades and costume contests to masquerade balls (化装舞会). There is a popular event at the carnival, in which a girl in a traditional costume descends a rope trom a tower to the square below.

Carnaval de Oruro in Bolivia

This carnival is a visual performance that takes place every year. The carnival features colorful and intricate (复杂精细的) costumes worn by tens of thousands of dancers and musicians who parade through the streets of Oruro over several days. The carnival is devoted to the Virgin of Candelaria, resulting in a fascinating and unique display of cultural heritage and artistic expression.

Day of the Dead in Guatemala

The Day of the Dead is a gift to the loved ones who are dead. The festival is a mixture of traditional Mayan culture and Catholic traditions. It takes place on November 1st and involves flowers, candles, and food offerings for the loved ones who are dead.

- 21. What is special about the Holi Festival in India?
 - A. Costume contests and masquerade balls.
 - B. Brightly colored powders on people's faces.
 - C. Colorful and intricate costumes of dancers.
 - D. Beautiful flowers and good food offerings.

是 01 平 4 是空间,特性证明

- 12 What do Carnival of Venice in Italy and Carnaval de Oruro in Bolivia have in common?
 - A. They are celebrated for the rich.
 - B. They just cost a little money.
 - C. They feature carefully prepared costumes.
 - D. They are in memory of famous musicians.
- 23. What do we know about the Day of the Dead in Guatemala?
 - A. It is a weekly celebrated festival.
 - B. It is an event with some parades.
 - C. It is a mixture of six different traditions.
 - D. It is a festival for the dead people love.

Argentinians aren't known for helping strangers, but young people are leading the way in tough times.

There are thousands of people living on the streets across the capital, and 43% of the country's population lives in poverty. It's a reflection of the terrible economic crisis and skyhigh inflation (通货膨胀) that's enveloping the country. Some 600 volunteers are working to fill the void (空白) where government services and the labor market are falling short. These volunteers may not be well off, but they offer whatever they can to lift their neighbors up: a hand, a meal, or simply some of their time.

Generosity of time and affection is generally reserved for family and close friends in Argentina. But there are significant increases in volunteering in times of the greatest crisis.

Study found a correlation between volunteering and general satisfaction. Some 23% of respondents who said they volunteered last year indicated Argentina as the best place for them to live, compared to only 14% of non-volunteers.

Carmela Pavesi, an organizer in her mid-20s said, "You don't need a lot of money or a lot of things," she said. "With the people you have nearby, wherever you are, you can do something with what you have."

"Today there are more people living on the streets, more people in need, more people begging for money or help," said Eduardo Donza, a researcher with the Social Debt Observatory at the Universidad Católica de Argentina, "If we don't generate more wealth, if we can't create more good jobs, we're never going to come out of this."

The crisis itself pushes people together, uniting in empathy (共鸣). "Volunteering can't solve these wider issues on its own. But it seems to me like solidarity has increased. That willingness to help matters," he added.

- 24. What do we know about the Argentinians mentioned in paragraph 2?
 - A. They are unwilling to help the poor.
- B. They are applying to be volunteers.
- C. They are going through hardships. D. They are leaving their hometown,

25. What can be learnt about volunteering from the respondents?

A. It mainly involves the students.

B. It brings about life satisfaction.

C. It makes people wealthier. D. It costs a great deal.

26. What does the underlined word "solidarity" in the last paragraph mean?

A. Inflation.

B. Satisfaction.

C. Wealth.

D. Unity.

27. What would be the best title for the text?

A. Helping neighbors in hard times

B. Getting rid of poverty together

C. Showing sympathy for the poor D. No longer living on the streets

nels Cabilgar out male has assured a company of

One morning soon, you'll get on your bike and ride from one end of America to the other, because the Great American Rail-Trail is 53% complete, making a cross-country bike ride closer to a reality, of all planes on Highing's pale one approach months in traffic discourter and the design of

The idea of a bike trail made up of scenic paths, trails and former rail lines from Washington D. C. to Washington State has been 30 years in the making. Now, with more than 50% of the trail up and running, the project, run by the Rails to Trails in cooperation with local authorities, is gaining steam, with hundreds of miles of trails in development now.

Last August, Ryan Gardill and a colleague biked 350 miles from Pittsburgh to Washington D. C.. Their travels took them through some beautiful and historical parts of the American East. "The trail connected me to our revolutionary and industrial history. Though not entirely complete, the rail trail has drawn people of all types due to its beautiful scenery along the way. Most of the towns on the trail were once important to America."

The major goal of the trail is to provide the American public with the opportunity to explore their beautiful country, without getting in their cars. A secondary objective is to make the small towns and cities prosperous (繁荣的) again, according to National Geographic.

One of these is Muncie, Indiana, a city located on a former rail system and a part of the Great American Rail-Trail. The city is already seeing the economic benefits of the trail. "A large majority of our customers are locals, but the Rail-Trail could help grow tourism," said Jason Allardt, owner of the historic Kirk's Bike Shop.

This is the hope for numerous once-prosperous towns and cities all throughout America. though it may take nearly 20 years to get the entire trail up and running.

28. What can we know about the Great American Rail-Trail?

A. It's fit for trains.

B. It's been finished already.

C. It's a long and complex project.

D. It's run by the American government.

29. Why do people enjoy the trail?

A. It's a bike trail with good scenery.

B. It's a rail line across the country. D. Its construction lasts 30 years.

C. It offers adventurous paths.

- 30. What can be inferred about the towns and cities along the trail?
 - A. They mainly lie in the mountains.
 - B. They have been popular tourist destinations.
 - C. They're no longer prosperous towns or cities in America.
 - p. They are the main towns and cities along the U.S. railway.
- 31 What effects does the trail have on Muncie?
 - A. It recovers its rail system.

B. It has made it a popular city.

C. It brings many bike shops.

D. It stimulates the local economy.

Dod de a contra di tipes

Scientists recently conducted a study that involved giving pet parrots (鹦鹉) a tablet. They could use the tablets to make video calls to other parrots. It turned out that the birds showed signs of feeling less isolated (孤独的). They also began to engage in more social behaviors, including cleaning their feathers, as well as singing and playing.

Ilyena Hirskyj-Douglas, a co-author of the study, works at the University of Glasgow, Scotland. She said that video calls had helped many people feel less isolated. "There are 20 million parrots living in people's homes in the U.S., and we wanted to explore whether those birds might benefit from video calling, too," Hirskyj-Douglas said. "If we gave them the opportunity to call other parrots, would they choose to do so, and would the experience benefit the parrots?"

In order for the parrots to use their tablets, the birds first had to learn to ring a bell. They could then touch a photo of another bird on the screen to call that bird. The birds were also given a choice of which "friend" to call. In total the birds made 147 deliberate calls to each other during the study. Scientists took detailed notes on the birds' behavior and later reviewed the video footage (片段).

Their analysis suggested that there were, indeed, benefits for the birds. In the wild, many parrots live in large groups. As pets, they tend to be kept alone or in a small group. Isolation and boredom can cause birds to develop psychological problems. These are problems related to the mind and behavior. These problems can look like rocking, pacing back and forth, or self-harming behaviors such as feather-plucking.

Rébecca Kleinberger, who works at Northeastern University in Massachusetts, also helped with the study. She said video calling could reproduce some of the social benefits of living in a larger group.

- 32. Why did scientists conduct the research?
 - A. To see if parrots can use tablets.
 - B. To see if video calls benefit parrots.
 - C. To evaluate the mental health of parrots.
 - D. To study the living conditions of parrots.

- 33. Which aspect of the research is paragraph 3 mainly about?
 - A. Its process.
- B. Its findings. C. Its application. D. Its influences.
- 34. What does video calling mean to the parrots?

 - A. It helps with their reproduction. B. It contributes to their misbehavior.
 - C. It improves their physical health. D. It widens their social circle.
- 35. What is the text mainly about?
 - A. Parrots living in the wild tend to be socially active.
 - B. Parrots living alone may develop mental problems.
 - C. Parrots taught to make video calls become less lonely.
- D. Parrots learn to behave properly by calling each other.
- 第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分) (共5小题;每小题3.6点)

同一阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余 b disviones, includiting elemning of a nativerse, as good as staging and planing. 选项。

Getting motivated when you don't feel like working out is so much easier when you have a workout partner! 36 Your workout partner can actually help you realize your fitness goals, which are going or ten as a who as S. I. Whi some is along in an area are a nothing

37 You are NOT your partner's personal trainer or coach. You are equals, pushing each other to reach a similar goal together.

If you are doubting your discipline or feel like your motivation ebbs and flows (起伏), then a workout partner can make all the difference! For both of you!

With A Workout Partner, You Show Up

You set time to meet and exercise about an hour, and you are getting dressed and planning to head out soon. When you are alone, so many things can get in the way and seem more important: the laundry, the kid's needs, fixing dinner, petting the dog... 38 With a workout partner, the time is set and it becomes about them, their time, and honoring your ding bearer live in large groups. As perse, they could see commitment to them.

You'll Work Harder With A Partner below a partner below and below and below and below the state of the state

You and your workout partner will have a workout plan, and you'll know what is expected for the day. 39 It's great how it works to motivate both people! Especially when, by themselves, they may not have worked out as hard.

A Workout Partner Keeps You Focused and black and the black black and a state of the state of th

Your focus on the exercise at hand is multiplied when you have a workout partner. There is a purpose for your meeting, and it becomes clear how to make the goal a reality with consistent work. The hard work seems worth it when you have a partner who is working towards the same goal. 40

A. If you have ever had one, you know what I mean. The distance and southers all the

B. Before you know it, your planned exercise time is gone.

- C. As a workout partner, you are a motivator and a voice of reason.
- D. Your partner will remind you of the potential mistakes you may make.
- E. With a workout partner, you learn how to achieve the desired results.
- F. So it makes you more focused, knowing your time together is limited.
- G. Your partner will push and motivate you because he or she expects the same from you! 第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分) (125) (31) (135)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Starting a career in engineering can be challenging. You know what you 41: experience, a network, and often the confidence that everything will 42.

My advice to young engineers is: Focus on your 43, and stop worrying about your weaknesses. Of course, you must 44 problems in areas where you are weak, but 45 spending too much effort on them. Chances are that you will never be perfect in those areas, so it makes no 46 in wasting your energy.

Of course, there will be times when things are hard, but if you believe in yourself and have a 47 of where you want to go and develop your strengths—they'll 48 you apart, you will go far.

The biggest challenge I have faced in my career is being a woman in a 49 profession.

When I started working, I was the only female engineer in my division. Though I was as 50 as my colleagues, it was tough to get them to accept me as their 51. Instead of feeling upset, I chose to focus on my strengths as a woman engineer to earn their respect.

52 , they accepted me.

Thankfully, the gender <u>53</u> has improved since I first started. Now, I have several female engineers working in my team. As the head, I get a thrill from <u>54</u> people in roles and on projects according to their abilities and seeing them achieve great results. Helping a person <u>55</u> by focusing on her strengths gives me a huge amount of satisfaction.

41. A. approve	B. lack diversions who	C. envy in all distr	D. face to the regine
42. A. bring out	B. put out and and	C. work out	D. leave out
43. A. strengths	B. hobbies and said	C. routines	D. priorities
44. A. expand	B. identify	C. observe	D. address
45. A. avoid	B. ignore	C. practise	D. escape
46. A. compromise	B. excuse The frame	C. mistake	D. sense
47. A. practice	B. luck	C. review	D. vision
48. A. keep	B. take	C. set siery kerpara b	D. tell
49. A. narrow-minded	B. male-dominated	C. old-fashioned	D. female-centred
50. A. stubborn	B. humorous	C. capable	D. realistic ./
51. A. equal my of seal mi	B. opponent	C. contemporary	D. friend

	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,							
	52. A. Occasionally	B. Originally	C. Frequently	D. Eventually				
	53. A. characteristic	B. role	C. balance	D. preference				
	54. A. placing	B. inspiring	C. concerning	D. updating				
	55. A. explore	B. develop	C. compete	D. qualify				
	第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)							
	阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。							
	China has made 56 (determine) efforts to strengthen environmental protection over							
	the past 50 years, an officer of Ecology and Environment said on 29 April.							
	The officer made the	The officer made the remarks while addressing a video conference, 57 is a part of the						
	Stockholm+50 international meeting in early June in honor of the 50th anniversary of the							
	Stockholm Declaration.	Stockholm Declaration.						
	China has put env	China has put environmental protection high 58 the agenda since 1972 and made						
	notable progress in r	notable progress in resources conservation, sustainable development and international						
	governance.		The Real Property of the Party					
	China is a world le	China is a world leader in using renewable energy resources, with installed capacity of						
	hydropower, wind pow	hydropower, wind power, photovoltaic (光伏) power and other non-fossil energy59_						
	(reach) 1.1 billion kild	(reach) 1.1 billion kilowatts. It is also one of the fastest 60 (country) worldwide to						
	reduce energy consumption intensity.							
	He also underlined continuous improvements in China's ecological environment. In 2021,							
	61 average concent	61 average concentration of PM 2.5 in cities decreased by 34.8 percent from 2015, while						
	the surface water with good quality and forest coverage rate reached 84. 9 percent and 23. 04							
	percent 62 (respective), the officer said.							
	So far, China 63 (revise) dozens of reform plans related to ecological and							
	environmental protection	laws and regulations. I	It has also promoted the					
	international environmen	nd proposed carbon peak						
and carbon neutrality goals, and assisted developing countries in green 65 (
	第四部分 写作(共两节							
	第一节 (满分 15 分)							
	假定你是李华,你的外国朋友 Jack 对电脑设计很感兴趣。Jack 的父母担心他的学习会因							
	此受影响,不同意他继续学习电脑设计。为此,他感到十分烦恼。请你就此给他写一封电子邮							
	件,内容包括:							

1. 对他的兴趣进行肯定;

- 2. 合理分配时间,把学习放第一位;
- 3. 和父母好好沟通。

注意:

腳

答

圉

K

内

狱

本

例

- 1. 写作词数应为80左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Yours, Li Hua

例

世

災

内

K

敗

答

题

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

For years, Jessie, a 15-year-old senior high school girl, has been a holiday fixed visitor in a kindergarten in Los Angeles County. As an experienced volunteer in a severely poor neighborhood, Jessie knew those young students had it rough—some were homeless, many were in foster care (家庭寄养), and the others were crammed into garages or single rooms with eight to ten family members. So she made up her mind to visit them with gifts every holiday season.

It was hard for Jessie to do this on a little girl's part-time job salary, but every holiday from Thanksgiving to the Christmas break, Jessie managed to bring the kids some little gifts of holiday magic—a pack of crayons (蜡笔), pencils, toys and so on. No matter how small the gifts are, Levinson's students were always grateful. And there was a good chance that it would outshine whatever their families could afford to give them. Despite being surrounded by wealthy neighborhoods, their community was so poor that when it rained, kids came to school wearing trash bags. Some didn't brush their teeth because they didn't own a toothbrush. But Jessie never despised (轻视) them and were always devoted to improving their conditions.

That day was the day before Thanksgiving, she brought gifts to the kindergarten again, and the children's excited expressions were the same as before. The children eagerly shared happy stories with her and showcased their latest achievements, such as height and various plants they planted. Looking at the nappy smiling faces of the children, she hesitated several times before speaking. She didn't have the courage to tell them that she was going to study in a far country, which they had never heard of before. This was the exam and admission she had put in countless days and nights to pass, but at this moment she hesitated and didn't know how to say it. She couldn't even imagine how disappointed and sad they would be since she could not come here again, at least 3 years. Thinking of these, her heart became very heavy. 注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

A little girl noticed her worried expression and asked, "Do you have any worries?"

To her surprise, the children listened attentively.